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September Meal Counts

Farm to School Month
October was Farm to School Month in Minnesota. 
In honor of Farm to School Month we featured Honeycrisp and SnowSweet apples from Moose Mountain 
Apple Company and Westcott Orchards.  The students took part in the statewide Apple Crunch day on 
10/12/23.  Students state wide crunch into local apples on that day.  There were coloring book pages and 
stickers as well as information about the farms.

Child Nutrition also featured Multi Colored carrots from FRESHA farms, corn on the cob and also treated the 
students to Real Maple Syrup from Maple Masters Farms.

Child Nutrition buys local as often as possible all year long for fresh fruits and vegetables.  These are 
distributed by the Department of Defense Fresh Fruits and Vegetable program using our commodity fund 
dollars.

USDA Farm to School Census Survey
Child Nutrition was asked to submit our information for the USDA Farm to School Census Survey. Results of 
that survey will be available in a few months.

Farm to School Full Tray Grant for School year 2024/2025
The grant was completed and submitted for next school year.  This is a 50 50 matching grant.  Growing off of 
this year’s program and purchases, we are asking for $10,000 and will match with the same.
Challenges from farm to school programs continue to be distribution to all 15 sights, as well as getting farms 
to work with.  Product sizes don’t fit the USDA model for serving sizes, (apples are too big or too small) so that 
becomes an issue as well as following safe food guidelines in both the harvest and transportation.

Training for Managers and cooks
Training was held during the MEA break for our managers and cooks.  Representatives from ECOLABS were 
present to review dish machine operations and cleaning requirements.  Rational Ovens Representative was 



also here for training and fielding of questions from our employees.  Great training session with great input 
from our employees.

Denfeld Afterschool Supper Meals Program
Supper meals were started on October 10th, 2023 at Denfeld Highschool.  The meal schedule matches the 
programming dates of the DASH afterschool program, as it is an enrichment activity. (A crucial criterion for 
offering the supper meals program) Monday through Thursday we will be serving supper.  The students were 
happy to see this option back.

Fresh Fruit and Vegetable program  (FFVP)
The fresh fruit and vegetable program began again in October at Myer Wilkins Elementary School.  This 
program is run under a grant from MDE and is intended for elementary schools that are over 60% Free and 
Reduced student populations.  The items are offered twice a week and the intention is to give students a taste 
of fruits and vegetables they might not otherwise get exposed to at home.  The community schools personnel 
are crucial in the success of this program, as the items are distributed by them to the classrooms and must be 
consumed outside of the breakfast and lunch programs.  This program will run the entire school year, or until 
funds are depleted.


